TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 <u>tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au</u>
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164
Facebook Page - <u>Click here</u>

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Hats (SunSmart Policy) Today was the first day that all students and teachers were required to wear hats again. This measure is in line with our SunSmart Policy. Children without a hat will only be allowed to play under the large undercover area.
- 2. Cooking Day (Father's Day) This will be held this Wednesday in the Multipurpose Room. Cost for the session is \$3 (ingredients and gift) just to cover costs. Please send money to school ASAP. If anyone has a spare couple of hours to help our kids with cooking please contact Bev Montgomery, Jill McFarlane or Karen at the office.
- <u>3. Footy Colours Day</u> This will be held on Friday and involves a gold coin donation for each family who participate. Students wishing to participate can come in their footy colours and jumpers. Students who choose not to participate will require normal school uniform. Junior School Council will run some fun footy activities in the afternoon.
- <u>4. School Review</u> On Monday 15th September, all teachers will be involved in a School Review Panel Day. There will be no school assembly in the morning of the 15th September. This assembly will be held on Tuesday 16th September at 9am. School will run as per normal on the School Review day but grades will be split (F-2, 3-6), so that all staff can be involved in this process.
- <u>5. Fun Run</u> This will be held on Thursday 11th September. We will leave school at 10.20pm and return to school by 2pm. The cost for the day is \$2 to cover the bus and students can have a sausage sizzle lunch order for an extra \$2 (ORDERS MUST BE IN BY TOMORROW). Children are asked to bring food and drink which can be disposed of on this day ie paper bag instead of lunch box.
- <u>6. Emergency Management (Bus)</u> A reminder to families who utilise the school bus in the morning or the afternoon to join the Emergency Management (Bus) box on Tiqbiz. Thanks to those families who have done this already so that our emergency procedures in relation to the bus can be smooth.
- 7. End of Year Excursion Numbers are filling up fast for the End of Year Excursion to Melbourne in December. We need all numbers by the end of the term so could you contact the office ASAP to confirm your spot. Information has been provided in past editions of the newsletter and on Tigbiz.
- <u>8. School Production</u> Information went home via the newsletter regarding costumes and props for our School Production on Wednesday 10th September. If any parents have any questions in relation to this information can you see Mrs Haberfield ASAP especially for those children with main roles. Children will need to be at the hall no later than 7pm on the night.
- 9. Winter Uniforms At School Council last week, it was decided to purchase only green beanies and scarves for the 2015 school year. Beanies will be \$10 and Scarves will be \$7 and when these are available to buy we will let the school community know
- 10. School Car Park Policy This was endorsed at School Council last week and will be attached to next week's full edition of the newsletter.
- 11. Enrolments Any families wishing to enrol at Tallygaroopna PS for 2015 can now hand in enrolment forms. It would be appreciated if this is done ASAP to assist with planning. We are excited to have 8 new preps so far for 2015.
- <u>12. Active After School Program</u> This program continues as per normal. Multi Sports is on a Monday and Cricket will be held on Tuesday's. The Monday session will begin at 3.35pm as per normal but Tuesday will begin 10 minutes later. Both sessions will go for an hour and a fruit snack will be provided before each session begins. Enrolment forms can be collected from the office.
- 13. OSH Care is on this week on Wednesday Mr B, Thursday Mrs W, and Friday Mrs H, for any interested families. Enrolment forms must be handed in to participate in this program.

14. Art Program - is on this Friday.

Thanks everyone, David Brodie Teaching Principal

The normal full edition newsletter will go home next week

Make sure you are on Tigbiz - many of these items are available here!!

Two way is now available - so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed - absences can be done as well.

Production for Foundation and Grade 1's.

Could all children please be dressed in school uniform, green shirt, long black pants and black shoes, for the production.

They will be wearing other tops, but we will slip them on over top.

Thank you, Mrs Wallace.